
Dear Sir/Madam,

Licensing Application comments have been made. A summary of the comments is provided below.

Comments were submitted at 05/09/2024 5:13 PM from .

Application Summary

Address: 30 Goldhawk Road London W12 8DH 

Proposal: Licensing Act - Premises Licence 

Case Officer: Ms Lorna McKenna 

Click for further information

Customer Details

Name:

Email:

Address:

Comments Details

Commenter Type: Residents Group

Stance: Customer objects to the Licensing Application

Reasons for comment:

Comments: 05/09/2024 5:13 PM I am writing to you in my capacity as a member of 

the , a residential building situated in 

close proximity to the proposed off-license location on Goldhawk Road. 

We would like to formally express our strong opposition to the opening of 

yet another off-license in the area.

Our opposition is based on the following key concerns:

Saturation of Off-Licenses in the Area: Within a 50-meter radius of the 

proposed location, there are already two existing off-licenses, along with 

a Sainsbury's and Tesco's, both of which operate until late. Given this, 

we strongly believe there is no need for an additional off-license in the 

community.



Impact on Crime and Anti-Social Behavior: Our area already experiences 

elevated levels of crime, drug use, and violence. We are concerned that 

another off-license will exacerbate these issues by encouraging loitering 

and contributing to anti-social behavior, ultimately making the 

neighborhood less safe for residents, including families with children. 
  
No Added Value to the Community: The introduction of another off-

license does not provide any tangible benefit to the local community. On 

the contrary, it risks compounding existing social issues without offering 

anything of value to local residents. 
  
For these reasons, we respectfully request that the Council rejects the 

application for this off-license on Goldhawk Road. 

  



 

Dear Sir/Madam, 

Licensing Application comments have been made. A summary of the comments is provided below. 

Comments were submitted at 05/09/2024 6:54 AM from . 

Application Summary 

Address: 30 Goldhawk Road London W12 8DH  

Proposal: Licensing Act - Premises Licence  

Case Officer: Ms Lorna McKenna  

 
Click for further information 

  

Customer Details 

Name:  

Email:  

Address:  

  

Comments Details 

Commenter Type: Neighbour 

Stance: Customer objects to the Licensing Application 

Reasons for comment:  

Comments: 05/09/2024 6:54 AM Certainly! Here's a more concise version: 
  
- 
 I strongly oppose this alcohol license application. Our neighborhood 

already suffers from issues related to alcohol and drug misuse, which 

contribute to crime, disorder, and public health problems. Allowing 

another outlet to sell alcohol, especially late into the night, will only 

worsen these problems, increasing noise, disturbances, and safety 

concerns for residents. 
  
I urge you to reject this application in the interest of our community's well-

being. 



  
Thank you for your consideration 

  





From:   
Sent: Friday, September 27, 2024 11:59 AM 
 To: Licensing HF: H&F <licensing@lbhf.gov.uk> 
 Subject: RE: Textile Tribute,30 Goldhawk Rd Re No 2024/01392/LAPR (OBJECTION) 
  

 

God Morning to the Licensing Dept 
  
I noticed this application for a  licensing application  attached to  the shutters of the above 

premises on the 15th September. I took a photo of it and it has now disappeared!  Furthermore I 

have tried over  8 times to submit this through the Licensing Portal. Unsuccessful and 

infuriating!   
  

 
 

 
 

Email:  

REPRESENTATION : OBJECT TO APPLICATION 
  
I  wish to make a representation against the above application for a licence to the above 

premises.  
  
 There is no need for an off licence along this section of the Goldhawk Rd.  On the opposite side 

there is the Pick and Save and also directly opposite a Tesco.  On the same side as the application 

but further to the west is a Sainsbury's so this area from the corner of Shepherds Bush Green to 

Lime Grove is well served for buying alcohol. 
 Furthermore  this stretch of the Goldhawk Rd is known widely throughout the U.K. and the 

Middle East as a destination for buying fabrics.  Many of the shops have a considerable clientele 

(mainly female) who come from the Middle East during the summer months. This is important to 

the local economy.  The  main religion of this area is Islam and alcohol is forbidden so to have a 

shop selling alcohol in the middle of this row of shops could have a considerable impact on this 

part of Goldhawk Rd. 
  
I've been a  member of the local Ward Panel for many years  and the number one complaint is 

always about anti-social behavior whether alcohol or drug related.  The two local streets Lime 

Grove and Pennard Rd have been the subject of a huge number of anti social complaints by 

residents requiring a constant police  presence over the last few years.  Many of the complaints 

relate to not feeling safe in the local streets especially at night when groups of youths gather 



causing a considerable public nuisance through drinking and playing loud music. An alcohol 

licence  has impacts not just where the alcohol is bought but also on the surrounding area where 

it may be consumed. There are a number of hostels in the surrounding area and an additional 

premises selling alcohol is not protecting the health of many of the vulnerable residents.  Also 

reported at Ward Panel meetings is crime especially from the local supermarkets that appear to 

be hot spots for stealing.  
  
Please do not grant this alcohol license to the above premises for the reasons stated above. 
  
Yours Sincerely 

 
  
  



Dear Sir/Madam, 

Licensing Application comments have been made. A summary of the comments is provided below. 

Comments were submitted at 30/09/2024 8:46 PM from . 

Application Summary 

Address: 30 Goldhawk Road London W12 8DH  

Proposal: Licensing Act - Premises Licence  

Case Officer: Ms Lorna McKenna  

 
Click for further information 

  

Customer Details 

Name:  

Email:  

Address:  

  

Comments Details 

Commenter Type: Neighbour 

Stance: Customer objects to the Licensing Application 

Reasons for comment:  

Comments: 30/09/2024 8:46 PM  
As a long term local resident I am aware that Goldhawk Road and 

surrounding streets are already well supplied with premises that sell 

alcohol. Why do we need another one? Tesco x 2, Sainsbury's, Pick n 

Save, Wine Express, Jazz etc.  
I'm not sure if the Cumulative Impact Policy is still is place (if not, why 

not). This was supported by the local police due to the level of ASB and 

street drinking around Goldhawk Road. The CIP aimed to reduce ASB 

and nuisance behaviour while improving public safety. Increasing the 

number of licensed premises with long opening hours such as this was 

regarded as detrimental to those policing goals.  
I hope the Licensing Committee agree that Goldhawk Road already has 

a plentiful supply of outlets for alcohol. 

 




